
West Tisbury Parks and Recreation Committee 

Minutes March 3, 2021 

(approved 4/7/21 5-0) 

Present; Hap Bernard, Skip Manter, Lisa Amols, Matt Gebo, John Rau, David Small, and Peggy Stone. 

 

Minutes from previous meeting were approved as submitted. 

Ha p opened the meeting stating there was a good site visit with the Complete Street Committee. He 

said the committee agreed on most things; to expand the bus stop as long as no parking spots were lost, 

move fence along the tree line and expand the lot, move shed back and clear the area by shed. John 

asked about the diagonal parking? Hap said no diagonal parking, no exit. Matt agreed; no exit and only 

concern about the bus stop is that we don’t lose five or six spots. He thought Angie Grant made it sound 

that we would. Lisa liked that we would gain more space can create a friendlier safer bus stop. John 

asked where the staff will park. Skip said they can’t take spots that paying people can use.  Matt said 

when they clean up the shoulder for the bus stop we want to be sure we don’t lose spaces.  Peggy will 

verify. Skip is not in favor of an exit as well. Hap made a motion to approve all the Completer Streets 

recommendations except the exit and make sure the bus stop does not take any parking spots. John 

asked who will do the work? Hap said the completer Streets will hire everything.  

In other business, Skip said there has been people from Scott’s Grove parking at Manter field. Peggy will 

contact IHT.  

The committee discussed if we would go forward with our summer recreation programs in light of the 

pandemic. Hap said we should see what Omar says; he’s sure there is still list of guidelines to follow. All 

agreed.  Matt asked about money in the budget for PPE supplies, masks etc. Peggy assured him we have 

the money for supplies and the federal government reimburses the town for Covid related expenses.  

Lisa said she could donate masks; she has plenty. She also asked for a copy of the warrant articles we 

are submitting. She asked if we can decide at our next meeting to withdraw them. She would still like to 

talk about it. Skip thinks it will be too late, the Warrant will already be posted. Peggy will find out for 

sure. Hap said to find out the withdraw date if we have to have a special meeting next week, we will. 

Matt asked if the Complete Streets mentioned signage and speed bumps? Hap said it wasn’t discussed 

but to make sure they know no signs or speed bumps. Peggy will draft a letter to the Complete Streets 

Committee. 

 

The next meeting was set for April 7, 2021 unless a special meeting is called. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:50pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Peggy Stone 

Board Administrator 


